Alaska
Children’s
Services

The Honorable Les Gara

Alaska House of Representatives
State Capitol

Juneau, AK 99801-1182

RE: HB 33: Stability and Opportunity for Foster Youth

Dear Representative Gara:

This letter is to inform you of the strong support the Administration and Board of Directors have
for the above-mentioned bill. It’s intent is consistent with the goals and values of the Treatment
Foster Care Program operated by Alaska Children’s Services and provides opportunities to
expand a system that is currently incapable of meeting the needs of youth.

We are particularly appreciative of the section regarding permanency placement. As you have
stated the ultimate goal in foster care is to place a child in a good, stable, permanent home
through adoption, guardianship, or reunification. Frequently, however, in our haste to find a
child a bed or a roof over their head, we lose sight of this goal. By adding additional oversight to
the permanency planning process, this goal can be reached.

Alaska Children’s Services has experienced tremendous difficulties in placing children and
youth back in their home communities when a foster home is required due to the home situation
of the biological parents. Frequently, homes may be available but don’t meet the more rigid
codes and standards that govern construction in metropolitan areas. While no one would ever
want to place a child in an unsafe environment, we are aware that minor code violations can be
prohibitively expensive to repair and a foster home can be lost.

Alaska Children’s Services has three full-time professional staff who comprise the treatment
foster care licensing department. They report that it frequently takes up to six months or more
from the time a family begins the application process and they are finally able to accept a child in
their home. We appreciate the careful attention to ensure that a child is placed in a safe
environment; however, redundancy and over-attention can become a barrier rather than a

safeguard.

Overall, thank you very much for your continued commitment to one of our most vulnerable
populations, our foster children, and please advise if there is more we can do to support this
legislation.
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